
From Interim Pastor Laura 

Saying YES! Coming to 

Juneau has been a long 

series of yeses for me. 

 

A very public ministry: be-

ing invited to say the 

1/30/2023 Alaskan 

House of Representative 

Invocation. 

“Good Morning, I am Rev. 

Dr. Laura Krauss. I am 

currently serving as an 

Interim Pastor at Kunéix 

Hídi Northern Light Unit-

ed Church, here in Ju-

neau. Welcome to Ju-

neau! 

 

I invite you to take a mo-

ment of stillness. 

 

Awe Prayer 

When was the last time, 

you were awed? When a 

situation, a thought, an 

encounter took your 

breath away. Can you 

feel it now? 

Now look at your hands, 

especially a close-up of 

your thumb, your thumb 

print. No one was creat-

ed with the same lines 

as you! Each of us, cur-

rently 8 billion of us hu-

mans, is unique; you are 

unique! 

Whenever you need to 

be awed, just remember 

to examine your own 

thumb. Amen.” 

 

Being a judge. If this 

email found its way to 

me; they must be des-

perate. Last Wednesday, 

an SOS arrived for peo-

ple to judge at the High 

School Regional Drama 

Debate Forensics Tour-

nament. Why not? I had 
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a GPS to find the loca-

tion. Debate judging, no 

way! But I have seen a 

play or two in my day. In 

the end, I was blown 

away by the amazing 

quality of young people 

from SE Alaska who 

performed just for me. 

 

Hosting a B&B. Well, 

they have all settled in: 

the Methodists, the Ju-

neau Symphony musi-

cians, and the local 

clergy. It seems that 

Pastor Laura has 

opened up a B&B. Each 

week for Thursday 

lunch, a small group of 

clergy come for a re-

past. This week, on the 

dessert menu is North 

Douglas Chocolate 

cake (Myra Munson 

sent me the recipe.) 

The others come to rest 

their heads for a few 

days on a periodic ba-

sis.  

 

Teaching Sunday 

School. It has been 

years since I have 

taught SS. We are joy-

fully working our way 

through the Bible at the 

pace of the “Bible in 50 

Words”. Memorizing 

important passages 

that will, hopefully, sus-

tain everyone their 

whole lifelong.  

 

Planning a once-in-a-

lifetime adventure. I 

believe life should have 

a few amazing once-in-

a-life-time events. (My 

husband teases me 

that I have never turned 

down such an oppor-

tunity!) Well, who is go-

ing to join me and go to 

the near western edge 

of North America? We 

may have to face 10 

footers, wave after 

wave. But to get to 

wear the t-shirt, “I sur-

vived the Alaskan Ma-

rine Highway Ferry” is 

so worth it. (see flyer 

one page 5 for more 

details) Decide quickly 

as all the cabins may 

be booked. Join Orien-

tation Meeting, Febru-

ary 12, after church in 

the Pastor’s study. 
 

From Interim Pastor Laura continued 
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Pastor Laura welcomes Elizabeth Wheeler and Ryan Story as new 

members of Kunéix Hídi Northern Light United Church. Welcome 

to the family! 
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ensure that we host a 

ceremony that honestly 

atones for the harms 

committed, honors our 

Alaska Native siblings 

in Christ, and supports 

the Presbyterian 

Church (USA) in making 

an authentic apology. 

This effort is our prima-

ry (and possibly only) 

focus this year. It will be 

a huge undertaking, 

Mark your calendars - 

the formal Apology by 

the Presbyterian 

Church (USA) will be 

October 9, 2023, Indig-

enous Peoples' Day. 

The Healing Task Force, 

with guidance from the 

Native Ministries Com-

mittee, is planning and 

preparing for the cere-

mony. We have devel-

oped an action plan to 

and we will need help 

from everyone. Please 

consider joining the 

Healing Task Force in 

its work and be open to 

sharing your talents 

when we ask you for 

help.  The next Healing 

Task Force meeting is 

February 23, 2023 at 

5:30 p.m.  

Apology Ceremony on Indigenous Peoples' Day 2023 

Alaska Native Sisterhood Glacier Camp 70 announced that Freda Westman is now a 

life member of ANS. This reflects her years of service to the organization.  

 

Congratulations, Freda! We are proud of you! 
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Thanks to all who made 

our Annual Meeting a 

success!  

  

Christina DowlingSoka, 

Alaska United Method-

ist District Superinten-

dent led the meeting 

and Rev. Amy Delaney 

from the Presbytery of 

the Northwest Coast 

was present through 

Zoom along with mod-

erator Kate Burkhart. 

  

There was delicious 

food, including baked 

salmon, scalloped pota-

toes, coleslaw, and ap-

ple cake. It was good to 

be together and con-

tribute to the work of 

the church. 

Annual Meeting and Potluck! 
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Weekend food prepara-

tion continues every 

Thursday for this school 

year through May 25. 

Over a dozen volun-

teers gather every 

Thursday at 10 a.m. to 

pack over 113 week-

end food bags for 

Kaxdigoowú Héen 

(formerly Riverbend) 

elementary stu-

dents who are food in-

secure. This is a fun 

and social time, proving 

the saying that “many 

hands make light 

work.” We organize 

enough food and pack 

113 food bags for deliv-

ery to Kaxdigoowú 

Héen each week by 

Thursday afternoon. 

  

Some of our volunteers 

include Carol Barril, 

Deb Reifenstein, Den-

ise Carroll, Freda 

Westman, Gail 

Dahl, Janet 

Kussart, Jeffrey 

Hartman, Karen 

Lipson, Kristi Peel, 

Patsy Wright, Mary 

Borthwick, Robert 

Minch, John Pugh,  

Peggy Barnhill, 

Peggy Metcalf, Sue 

Bus, and Sue 

Lium.  

  

Plan to join in on any 

Thursday! You’ll make 

some new friends and 

help out our school chil-

dren.  

Kax̱digoowú Héen Weekend Food 
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Is this your cooler? Please come collect it! It's in the Fellow-

ship Hall.  

 

Thanks! 

DEADLINE EXTENDED until February 15th 

  

“I HOPE…” 

In honor of life; I want us to envision the next decade. I want us to act deeply 

in hope for what might occur between now and 2033. I want us to see, to tru-

ly see, the now and then to imagine a future.  

  

Maybe the now is glorious and you want it to continue the same forever. 

Maybe the now is hideous and you want it gone forever. 

Maybe the now just needs a tweak, now and then. 

  

I am inviting all of us to a collective project; a photographic essay.  

  

Your assignment.  

1. Take some photos that illustrate the sentence, “I HOPE…”. Then send me 

your best one; not the perfect one just the one that best completes the 

sentence. Send with the largest pixels possible. The deadline is February 

15th . 

2. I (and any volunteers) will prepare an art show with our images. 

3. Be thinking of a short explanation about your photo and why you took it 

and how it completes the sentence, “I HOPE...” 

  

Don’t be shy. Think deep. Look around you. Click away. And remember to 

send it. revkrauss@gmail.com  

“I HOPE” collective project; a photographic essay 
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The Worship Committee will meet Monday, February 6 at 5:30 p.m. to begin planning the ser-

vices for Lent and celebrations for Easter. Meeting information and the zoom link are on the 

church calendar online. Everyone is welcome to share ideas and help us hold services that are 

meaningful, accessible, and worshipful. 

Planning Lenten, Holy Week Services 

The Community of Christian Women met in early January to review the No-

vember 2022 bazaar, discussing what went well and any changes we might 

entertain for this coming fall.  Treasurer Karen Dillon reported we made 

$8,843 in bazaar sales and she also found that we had an anonymous 

$4,000 deposited to our account.  Wow, what a blessing!  Combined with the 

previous balance, we had a balance $15,525 to spend.  The group decided 

to retain $1,525 in our account if needed, leaving us $14,000 to spend. 

 

A lively discussion followed  during which we reviewed projects and programs 

previously funded and suggestions for the current funds.  The list below rep-

resent the final funding agreements. 

 

 $2,000            Presbyterian Women 

 $2,000            United Women of Faith (previously known as United Method 

   ist Women) 

 $2,000            Eagle River United Methodist Camp 

 $1,500            Alaska Child and Family 

 $1,500            Food security fund at Kuneix Hidi Northern Light United  

   Church 

 $1,000            Days for Girls 

 $1,500            Family Promise of Juneau 

 $1,500            Douglas Community United Methodist Church to support the  

   Feed the Hungry Program and Weekend Food Bags 

 $1,000            Juneau Food Bank – supporting a new building which will ex 

   pand their current operations 

______ 

$14,000 

 

Our bazaar was successful because so many in our congregation became 

involved.  We are sincerely thankful to all of you who made jams and jellies, 

cooked, baked, or otherwise produced items for sale, and volunteered your 

time and talents.  Thank you and Gunalcheesh! 

Community of Christian Women      
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Some thank yous from previous CCW recipients 
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“To catch the 

reader's 

attention, place 

an interesting 

sentence or 

quote from the 

story here.” 
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Patsy Wright and I, as 

members of the Com-

mittee on Property 

Management, have 

been cleaning up clut-

ter around the church.  

  

A while back, we no-

ticed this brass plaque 

laying about in the Fel-

lowship Hall. 

  

It reads: “Lo, I am with 

you always.” 

In memory of Earl 

Sanborn Rigdy 

By his mother 

  

We wondered: why was 

this item in our church? 

  

I enjoy doing genealogy 

research and so I start-

ed to dig into this mys-

tery.  

  

The first thing she dis-

covered was that the 

last name was spelled 

incorrectly. It should 

have read “Rigby.” 

  

After pouring over An-

cestry.com, I identified 

the family.  

  

Earl Sanborn Rigby 

B: 13 May 

1908 Chicago, 

Cook, IL, USA 

D: 31 Jul 

1935 Chicago, 

Cook, IL, USA 

  

His records show: 

Occupation Stu-

dent, C C C Camp, 

Death Age 27. Did he 

die at a CCC Camp in 

Chicago? 

  

His parents were: 

Archie Edward Rigby 

B: 7 Jun 

1872 Clarence, Cedar, 

IA, USA 

D: 27 May 

1940 Grundy Center, 

Grundy, IA, USA 

  

Lulu Anna Sanborn 

B: 26 Nov 1873 Fonda, 

Pocahontas, IA, USA 

D: 5 Sep 1954 Fort 

Dodge, Webster, IA, 

USA 

  

His father was a Meth-

odist minister and trav-

elled all over the world. 

He worked at a mission-

ary school in Nagasaki, 

Japan. We have no rec-

ord of Rev. and Mrs. 

Rigby coming to Alaska, 

but we think the con-

nection with the Meth-

odist church might be 

the key. Did Lulu end 

up in Juneau and com-

mission the plaque, 

with the misspelled 

name? Did the plaque 

end up in a box of do-

nated items sent from 

Iowa to the Missionary 

Conference in Alaska 

and somehow end up in 

our Fellowship Hall?  

  

I was able to track 

down the nephew of 

Earl Rigby, Martin 

George Rigby, who lives 

in California. He re-

members hearing about 

his uncle who died 

young and he recalls 

visiting his grandmoth-

er Lulu in Iowa. Another 

one of Earl’s nephews 

is named Thomas Earl 

Hallett.  

  

We don’t know why this 

item ended up here in 

Juneau. But we do 

know a bit more about 

the family. We have of-

fered to return the 

plaque to the Rigby 

family. It is located next 

to the mailboxes in the 

Fellowship Hall if you'd 

like to ponder it a bit 

more.  

  

--Jane Ginter 

Why is the Plaque in our Church? 
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https://www.ancestry.com/family-tree/person/tree/180850027/person/252357276658
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Kunéix  Hídi Northern 

Light United Church’s 

Permanent Endowment 

Funds were created by 

the congregation in 

2020 for the purpose of 

providing lasting finan-

cial support for church 

endeavors. 

 

The concept behind the 

Funds is that, if contri-

butions are invested 

and grow, over time, 

they will eventually in-

crease in value to equal 

the inflation-adjusted 

value of the original 

contributions.  At that 

point in time the subse-

quent annual earnings 

of the original contribu-

tions may be spent 

without diminishing the 

value of the inflation-

adjusted original contri-

butions.  In other 

words, the amount of 

the original donation 

may be repeatedly giv-

en, as long as 

needed, with-

out eliminat-

ing the source 

of the funds.  

The funding 

mechanism 

has become 

“permanent”. 

 

The current 

challenge fac-

ing our congregation is 

increasing the amount 

in our Permanent En-

dowment Funds (There 

are two funds: one to 

support programmatic 

endeavors; the other to 

support capital pro-

jects.)  As the adjacent 

graph illustrates, over 

the last 3 years our En-

dowment Funds have 

wonderfully grown to a 

combined total of al-

most $93.000.  But, 

this is far from suffi-

cient if we are to fulfill 

our congregational vi-

sions of what we could 

and should be funding! 

 

In hopes of inspiring all 

of us to substantially 

contribute to the En-

dowment Funds this 

calendar year, the Alan 

and Mana Akiyama 

family have agreed to 

match, dollar-to-dollar 

(up to a total of 

$13,500 for each of 

the two Endowment 

Funds), contributions to 

the Permanent Endow-

ment Funds made in 

2023 between January 

1 and November 30.  

With this match, En-

dowment contributions 

will become available 

for use twice as fast as 

they otherwise would! 

 

Consider helping our 

congregation meaning-

fully fulfill one of our 

future commitments by 

generously contributing 

to an Endowment Fund 

this year! 

 

Thank You for past and 

prospective support! 

MATCHING OPPORTUNITY FOR CONGREGATION TO 

EXTEND ITS COMMITMENT TO OTHERS 



In one of my community meetings, a few weeks ago, I met Nicole Ferrin who 

is seeking to establish a Weather Ready Nation Ambassador Program in our 

congregation; NOAA is trying to build a nation-wide group. Are you interest-

ed in being a “town-crier” and caring for your neighbor? If so, get in touch 

and let me know you did so. 

 

Pastor Laura 
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Join Pastor Laura for the Mendenhall Glacier Visi-

tor Center’s decades-long tradition of Friday-night 

Fireside Lectures @ 7pm. 

 

Feb. 10—Fighter in Velvet Gloves: Alaska Civil 

Rights Hero Elizabeth Peratrovich 

 Author Annie Boochever, with the help of 

Peratrovich family and the Alaska State Archives, 

will present a rare glimpse into the personal life 

of Elizabeth Peratrovich through her book Fighter 

in Velvet Gloves. 

From: Nicole Ferrin - NOAA Federal <Nicole.Ferrin@noaa.gov> 
Date: Wednesday, January 25, 2023 at 3:39 PM 
To: "revkrauss@gmail.com" <revkrauss@gmail.com> 
Subject: Weather Ready Nation Ambassador Program 
 
Rev. Krauss, 
 
It was nice to meet you last week at the Faith Community Luncheon hosted by 
the Red Cross/LECP. Below are links to more information about the Weather 
Ready Nation Ambassador Program I was telling you about. Please let me 
know if you have any questions.  
 
Weather Ready Nation (WRN) 
Weather Ready Nation Ambassador Program 
 
Nicole Ferrin 
Lead Forecaster 
DSS Focal Point 
Marine Co-focal Point 
WFO Juneau, AK 
907-790-6800 

Seeking a Weather Ready Nation Ambassador 

https://www.weather.gov/wrn/
https://www.weather.gov/wrn/amb-tou
http://weather.gov/Juneau


Birthdays 

1 Bobi Trani 

 Chad Mores 

3 Jason Hope 

5 Tim Lash 

 Rob Becker 

7 Jean Ann Alter 

9 Henry Akiyama 

10 Olivia Miller 

12 Nancy Norman 

15 Sue Deems 

 Chloe Likins 

16 Edith McHenry 

18 Dori Germain 

23 Jeremy Schlosser 

25 Leon Shaul 

26 Su Alexander 

28 Frank Coenraad 

 

Sunday Servers Needed 

We need liturgists February 19 and 26.  Use the link below to sign up: 

Sunday Worship Liturgist Sign-up: https://signup.com/go/WxUCgOf 

Ushers are needed February 12, 19 and 26.  Use the link below to sign up: 

Sunday Worship Usher Sign-up: https://signup.com/go/GezbghQ 

Many people and groups are involved in making sure things happen at NLUC.  

Each month we would like to recognize some of those individuals and groups 

for their special services. Special thanks to: 

    *those who served as Liturgists:  Anne Standerwick, Patsy Wright, Bob 

Coghill, Nola Lamken and Kristy Germain 

    *those who served as Greeters/ushers:  Jane Ginter and Carol Barril 

    *Those who provided flowers:  Patsy Wright, Elizabeth Wheeler and Kristi 

Peel 

    *Mary Borthwick, Karen Dillon, Marianne Mills, John Pugh, Carol Barril, Pat 

Gorman, Jan and Don Kussart,  April Rezendes and Jim Alter for their help in 

counting and recording financial gifts received by Northern Light. 

If you have a suggestion for a thank you, call Christina at the church office, 

586-3131 or e-mail her at  

office@nluchurch.org.  

Thank yous 
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February 2023 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1  5:30 Chancel 

Choir 

2  10 Weekend 

Food Bags 

3 4 

5  Communion 

Sunday 

11 Worship in per-

son & via Zoom 

6  10 Finance Com-

mittee 

5:30 Worship Com-

mittee 

7 8  5:30 Chancel 

Choir 

9  10 Weekend 

Food Bags 

5:30 Council 

6 Mudrooms Re-

hearsal 

10 11  5 Concert set 

up 

7 Juneau Student 

Symphony concert 

12  11 Worship in 

person & via 

Zoom 

13 14  Glory Hall Chili 

7 Mudrooms 

15  5:30 Chancel 

Choir 

16  10 Weekend 

Food Bags 

12 Social Justice 7 

Service Committee 

5 Committee on 

Property Manage-

ment 

17 18 

19  11 Worship in 

person & via 

Zoom 

20  President’s Day 

Church Office 

Closed 

21 5:30 Staff Parish 

Relations Commit-

tee 

22  5:30 Chancel 

Choir 

23  10 Weekend 

Food Bags 

5:30 Healing Task 

Force 

6:30 Orpheus Pro-

ject Rehearsal 

24  6:30 Orpheus 

Project Rehearsal 

25  7:30 Orpheus 

Project Concert 

26  11 Worship in 

person & via 

Zoom 

12:15 Deacon’s 

Meeting 

3 Orpheus Project 

Concert 

27 28  Newsletter 

Deadline 

Glory Hall Spaghet-

ti 

    


